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The Licking Land Trust board and members 
are looking forward with renewed energy 
to in-person meetings, a return to our gala 
Annual Farm to Fork summer event in an 
exciting new venue, and to hosting regular 
activities and events – with diligent safety 
protocols. Two highlights of this spring-
summer season deserve special attention:

The Youth Conservation Ambassador 
program, only its second year, has 
grown dramatically.  Twenty-two high 
school students volunteered to support 
Trust programs under the guidance of 
Administrative Director Jen Jacquot and 
interns Emma Smith and Mary Kosin.  
We appreciate their ideas, energy, and 
enthusiasm!

Community interest in the Licking County 
Adventure Passport, described on page 3, 
has exceeded our wildest expectations.  The 
passport directs participants to take part in 
local events and to visit outdoor sites.  This 

•	 Farm to Fork 2021 will be held at Moon Hall on the Denison campus 
on Saturday, August 14th at 6:30 PM. Tickets may be purchased online 
@ www.lickinglandtrust.org. Watch your mail for further information!

•	 On the morning of Saturday, September 18th, grab a lunch at the 
Granville Farmers Market, or another favorite venue, then join us for 
a fun family picnic at noon at the Spring Valley Nature Preserve! A 
guided hike through this lovely preserve will round out the day.  

•	 The Licking Land Trust Financial Report for 2020 as well as the 
current Table of Protected Land will be posted online on July 1st @ 
https://lickinglandtrust.org/about-us (scroll down).

•	 Save the evening of November 11th for A Romp Through Ohio’s Flora and 
Fauna with Jim McCormac. A retired ODNR botanist, Jim specializes in 
wildlife diversity projects, especially involving birds. He has authored 
or coauthored six books, writes the Columbus Dispatch column 
“Nature,” and was named 2015 Conservation Communicator of the 
Year by the League of Ohio Sportsmen.

TRUST TIDBITS

FEATURED PROPERTY: 
THE BIEBERBACH FARM        By Mary Fitch and Linda Habig 

In the autumn of 2004, the late Marian Bieberbach, pictured on page 5  with 
her faithful dachshund Woody, granted an agricultural easement on her 
115-acre farm to the Licking Land Trust. Her generous and forward-thinking 
action thus preserved her beloved farm in southeast Licking County in 
perpetuity. continued on page 4

continued on page 3

A MESSAGE FROM 
THE CHAIR
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AMY MOCK

From Spring Valley to 
Harnden Reserve, some 
of Amy’s family’s favorite 
local adventures and best 
wildflower spotting have 
occurred on properties 
conserved by the Licking 
Land Trust. She got 
involved with the Trust after 
learning – from trusted 
voices immersed in the 
organization’s work – how 
the Trust protects such 
green spaces. A favorite 
flute teacher, Linda Habig, 

a fellow community garden volunteer, Tom Henshaw, 
and good friend and former Trust Administrator 
Wendy Bittel each spoke of the important educational 
and conservation activities of the Trust. 

Amy’s initial role with the Trust was as part-time 
Administrator (2015 – 2019) while also training to 
become a nurse practitioner. She is quite happy to 
continue to lend a hand now as a Board member – 
giving her a new perspective on the organization.  
From inspecting protected properties, invasive 
species removal, reviewing budgets, helping with nitty 
-gritty details of fundraising, to touring prospective 
properties that might be conserved – she is excited to 
dive in. 

Amy works as a Women’s Health Nurse Practitioner 
at an ob-gyn practice in Columbus, a mid-life career 
change from employee environmental health training 
and advocacy. She and her husband, Mort Guiney, are 
long-time residents of Granville where they raised 
their daughters Zoe and Kate. She credits her love 
of natural spaces to her backpacking and fly-fishing 
enthusiast father, who took her tromping around 
forests and lakes in her home state of California.  Her 
mother, an indefatigable community volunteer, also 
taught her the value of participating in organizations 
that shape our lives. 

Amy Mock

KAREN BAILEY

Karen first became 
interested in land 
conservation when 
she worked as 
the Greenway and 
Park Coordinator 
in east Tennessee, 
partnering with 

various county government departments to address 
preservation of open space for recreation, wildlife 
habitat, water quality, agriculture, and culturally 
significant and aesthetic landscapes. She was a 
member of a local land trust in Tennessee, and 
through attending Land Trust Alliance conferences, 
she became passionate about preservation of our 
natural resources. In that role she collaborated on 
the Beaver Creek Green Infrastructure Plan and the 
French Broad River Conservation Corridor Plan. 

While representing the Knox County government in 
Tennessee, Karen was also proud to act as a leader 
in a multi-agency and community-wide effort to 
obtain a grant through the USDA’s Farm and Ranch 
Land Protection Program, resulting in a conservation 
easement on the local 400-acre Cruze Dairy Farm. 
This meant a great deal to the local community and 
the Cruze family. The Land Trust for Tennessee now 
holds this significant easement. For more interesting 
information, please visit: www.landtrusttn.org/
projects/cruze-dairy-farm/

Recently Karen became a grandmother and now is 
even more passionate about the natural world that 
future generations will inherit.  She values balance, 
integration, and creativity; thus she finds great joy in 
holistic movement, healthy food, beauty in nature, and 
a good fit between form and function. Her intentions 
are to work with others to create opportunities for 
sustainable livelihoods, stewardship of our resources, 
and strong communities that work cooperatively to co-
create a vision of a healthy and desirable future. 

Karen Bailey

WELCOME OUR NEW BOARD MEMBERS!
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continued from page 1A MESSAGE FROM THE CHAIR
is a great way for local youth to see and appreciate Mother 
Nature in our area.

This year a number of property owners stepped up to 
initiate the process of protecting their land in both Licking 
and Perry Counties.  As Columbus development marches 
eastward, green space and farmland will be even more 
important – and increasingly rare.  Now is the time to think 
about saving land for our children, grandchildren, and 
generations to come.  With the population of central Ohio 
(and Licking County) projected to grow an incredible 50% 
by 2050, undeveloped land is ever-more in the sights of 
developers.  We appreciate the foresight of these  
property owners. 

On the financial front, the Trust weathered the pandemic 
year in robust condition, meeting its budget and its revenue 
goals, and benefiting from 2020’s resilient investment 
markets as well as from a nonprofit grant from the CARES 
(Coronavirus Aid, Relief, & Economic Security) Act. Your 
unwavering support through membership dues and regular 
annual gifts exceeded those of 2019 by 6%, and our major 
fundraiser – Farm to Fork – netted over $9,000 in spite of 
resorting to an online format! We are deeply grateful for 
your good will and loyalty. Financial details of the 2020 
Licking Land Trust Annual Report will be posted at www.
lickinglandtrust.org by July 1st.

By Jim Bidigare, Chair

ADVENTURE PASSPORTS By Jen Jacquot  

KYLE DIXON

Kyle graduated from The Ohio State University with a 
Bachelor of Science in Environmental Science, with a 
focus on ecosystem restoration.  He currently works 
as an environmental scientist, specializing in wetland 
delineations and habitat assessments. Prior to his 
current job, Kyle held an internship with the Licking 
County Park District, where he helped educate local 
young people about our fascinating natural world.

Kyle has been a resident of 
Licking County since 2005. He 
lives outside of Hebron with his 
wife, Mackenzie, and their two 
children. Kyle says the outdoors 
has always been a big part 
of his life: whether hiking or 
camping, if he’s outside, he’s in 
his happy place! 

Kyle Dixon

The Licking County Adventure Passport is a new and exciting pocket-sized 
booklet. Inside you will find a list of local outdoor events and activities, all of which 
encourage young people and students to engage with nature. Collecting stickers, 
you can document your outdoor adventures and win prizes! Events listed in the 
passport are organized and sponsored by the Land Trust and our partners: Dawes 
Arboretum, the Licking County Soil & Water Conservation District (Licking County 
SWCD), the Licking Park District, and Denison University. These fun passports 
were recently distributed to 2,000 Licking County students through the Free Trees 
for Students giveaway, sponsored by the Licking County SWCD.  Passports are 
also provided free to the community and can be picked up at Explore Licking 
County (5 S. 3rd. St. in Newark), the Dawes Arboretum, the Granville Public 
Library, and the Granville Chamber of Commerce.

WELCOME OUR NEW BOARD MEMBERS!
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Mrs. Bieberbach grew up in 
West Haven, Connecticut, 
and as a girl rode her bicycle 
through the wide-open 
countryside there.  This East 
Coast rural area was later 
completely transformed by 
housing developments, a 
built environment Marian 
called “house-to-house.”  
She did not want this fate to 
befall her Ohio farm, located 
in Franklin Township near 
the Rt 40 / I-70 corridor, so 
she granted an agricultural 
easement to the Trust to 
save her land’s natural 
rural beauty forever.  

Her farm, comprising about 65 acres of crops, 15 
acres of pasture, and 35 acres of woodland, will 
now always remain as a pristine agricultural and 
natural space, as she wished.

The farm is quite beautiful, with many 
breathtaking views.  The pleasant hills in the 
agricultural section roll downward to mature 
woodlands in the southern third of the property. 
There is a sizable stand of pine within the 
deciduous woodland area. Intermittent streams, 
headwaters of Bowling Green Creek, a tributary 
to Jonathan Creek, traverse portions of the farm.  

Several barns, outbuildings and a peaceful pond 
complete the picture. The farm’s single-family home 
is excluded from the protected property, and under 
the terms of the easement, the property owner 
may also establish a second building site for one 
additional new single-family residence.  

Sadly, Mrs. Bieberbach, a widow and beloved mother, 
grandmother, and great-grandmother, passed away 
at home in late 2014. In March 2015, the farm was 
sold to new owners, the Langs, who are committed to 
conserving this protected land.  A variety of farming 
activities continue, including new tree plantings, all 
within the terms of the easement that “runs with 
the land.”  The farm is planted in crops, goats roam 
the pastures, and selective harvesting of dead and 

FEATURED PROTECTED PROPERTY: BIEBERBACH FARM  

Bieberbach Farm Property

continued from page 1
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nuisance trees is performed after Trust approval of a 
forest management plan.  An energy lease pre-dated the 
easement and was specifically permitted; this active oil/
gas well, near the northern boundary of the farm, still 
operates. When energy production is no longer viable, 
this area will be returned to its original condition, per 
easement terms.  

The long-range vision for maintaining the beautiful rural 
character of southeast Licking County has been very 
much enhanced through Mrs. Bierberbach’s decision to 
protect this lovely 115-acre farm. 

PROTECTED PROPERTIES OF 
THE LICKING LAND TRUST

Bieberbach Farm
Easement

LEGEND
	 Easement
	 LLT owned

Marian Bieberbach on her farm
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YOUTH CONSERVATION AMBASSADOR PROGRAM

Our Youth Ambassadors:
Jake Valenzuela, Ty Pangborn, George Turner, Allie Judd, Paige 
Hartshorn, Ava Wandersleben, Ella Johnson, Clare Mialky

THANK YOU FOR MAKING THE 2020 
“FARM-TO-FORK AT HOME” POSSIBLE!

Gold Level Financial Sponsors
Park National Bank
Ross’ Granville Market
The Energy Cooperative
 
Bronze Level Financial Sponsors
First Federal Savings
Kendal at Granville
Licking Memorial Health Systems
Matesich Distributing Co.
Reese Pyle Meyer PLL
Jonathan D. Renner, CFP, Merrill
	 Lynch Wealth Management Advisor
Watts Farm
 
Financial Supporters
Assured Partners of Ohio, LLC
Capuano’s Pizza
Equine Veterinary Dental Services 
Tracee Laing & Paul Hammond
Jeremy & Susan King
Sarah Lynn
Nestor Matthews
Judy McNeish
Amy Moreau
Catherine Stuer

In-Kind Donors
Neal Bell/Maamos Kitchen
Bryn Du Mansion

Albyn’s Landscape 
and Nursery 
Center

Alfie’s Wholesome 
Foods

Bellezza Salon
Bittersweet Farm / Ann 

Townsend
Lyn Boone
Comfrey Corner
Creative COOP
Dawes Arboretum
Eccentric Bee / Laurie 

MacKenzie-Crane
Floret Farms
Granville Yoga
Healing Art Missions
Homestead Beer Company
John Klauder Landscape 

and Design
Michael Jung
Abram Kaplan
Susan Klemetti
Kussmaul Gallery / James 

Young
Licking County Soil  

and Water  
Conservation District

Steve Matheny
Orchard House
Jurgen Pape
Charles Peterson
Piecework / Kim Downs
Raccoon International Golf 

Course
Readers’ Garden
Refectory Restaurant
Sheila ReStack
Ginny Sharkey
Snow Trails Winter Resort
Studio Artiflora / Evelyn 

Frolking
Rebecca Swab
Trader Joe’s
TrueCore Foundation
Christie Vargo
Village Flower Basket
Welsh Hills School
Wilson’s Garden Center

Silent Auction  
Gift Donors

The Youth Conservation Ambassador Program, in its 
second year, has grown exponentially in terms of the 
number of participating students (22) and conservation 
activities offered. Our Youth Ambassadors are learning 
about native plants, invasive species, and meeting 
environmental science professionals.  We look forward 
to sharing these adventures with you throughout the 
summer. Follow the Youth Ambassadors on Facebook 
and Instagram @Licking Land Trust!
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INTRODUCING OUR SUMMER INTERNS - EMMA SMITH & MARY KOSIN 

EMMA SMITH

Meet Emma Smith, one of our two summer 
2021 interns. Emma is a rising senior at The 
Ohio State University, majoring in Environmental 
Policy and Decision Making with a minor in Risk 
Communication. After graduation Emma plans 
to move to the Pacific Northwest. Originally from 
Cincinnati, she is living and working in Columbus 
this summer. She does her best to visit Cincinnati 
often to see her parents, brothers, and two dogs, 
despite everyone’s busy schedules. When not 
working or visiting family, Emma enjoys listening  
to music.

Emma has always had an interest in the 
environment and enjoys being outside with friends 

and family. She especially 
likes outdoor sports, hiking, 
and spending time in a 
hammock. She is extremely 
passionate about the 
conservation of our national 
parks.  Her “bucket list” 
includes visiting every 
national park in America; 
she has been to six already! 
Emma says she is grateful 
for the opportunity to intern 
with the Trust, and she 
looks forward to meeting 
many Trust members in the 
coming months.

MARY KOSIN

Meet Mary Kosin, one of our two summer 
2021 interns. Mary has been interested 
in science since childhood. Family trips 
to the Smoky Mountains, Lake Erie, and 
other inland lakes provided wonderful 
opportunities for exploring creeks,  
lakes, and trails, and discovering 
interesting creatures.  

Natural sciences were one of Mary’s 
strongest subjects in high school, 
starting with biology her freshman year. 
During her senior year, she so enjoyed 
an environmental science class that 
she considered this area for her college 
major. She appreciated the fact that 
real-world issues were addressed in 
this class, such as climate change due to 
CO2 emissions, food systems, and water 
treatment and sanitation.

After high school she had an incredible 
opportunity to visit Yellowstone National 
Park with Ecology Project International. 
Over the course of ten days, her group 
of students and teachers hiked the park, 

conducted grazing field studies with park 
researchers, observed wildlife (bighorn 
sheep, pronghorn antelope, bison, gray 
wolves, and peregrine falcons, to name 
a few), and completed invasive plant 
removal across a large hillside, all while 
tent camping. That experience greatly 
influenced her interest in hands-on field 
work and strengthened her teamwork 
skills. Not to mention the fun of a 
thrilling white-water raft ride down the 
Yellowstone River!

Mary, a student at Denison University, 
appreciates Denison’s liberal arts 
approach that allowed her to complete 
a variety of humanities, arts, and 
science courses.  Now, as a rising senior 
majoring in Environmental Studies with 
a concentration in global environmental 
justice, she is looking forward to her 
senior year, graduation, and to finding 
work that she can be passionate about. 
She is excited to intern with the Trust  
and to explore many beautiful sites in 
Licking County. 

Emma Smith

Mary Kosin
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Visionaries ($5000+)
Licking County CARES Act 

Nonprofit Relief Fund, via the 
Licking County Foundation

Gary and Kay Clarke

Partners ($2500+)
John Cox

Leaders ($1000+)
BFK Foundation, Inc.
Paul  Hammond and Tracee Laing
Thomas and Wendy Miller

Stewards ($500+)
Keith and Lyn Boone
Grace Franklin and  

Randall Ripley
Susan and Douglas Freeman
Abram Kaplan
Susan and Zaven Karian
Jeremy and Susan King
Mike and Diana Mickelson
Richard and Jane Scott
Doug and Beth Spieles
Rebecca Stilson
Mark and Lori Weaver
Sara Jean and Clarke Wilhelm

Conservators ($250- $499)
Richard Carter
Linda and Gerald Ehrsam
Russ and Susan Ginise
Tom and Erin Henshaw
John Kralovec and Julie Houpt
Susan and Doug Kaiser
Rita and Richard Kipp
Trish and Phil Koons
Stephen and Michele Layman
Jean Luc and Amy Moreau
Larry and Janet Neeley
Kirsten and Jurgen Pape
Ginny and Greg Sharkey
Sandra Mathern-Smith and 

Randy Smith
Bill and Jane Wilken
David and Joanne Woodyard

Honorary Members  
(Land or Easement Donors)

Suzette Beckett
Thomas and Louise Beckett
Ron Beitzel
Jon Bennett
Doug and Marilyn Boldon
C. Bernard and Victoria Brush
Richard Carter
William and Lori Custer
Dick and Ann Fryman
Granville Township
Robert and Deborah Harnden
Kayla Hughes
Lee and Katherine Larson
Jay Matthews and Patricia James
Robert and Susan Morrison
Larry and Janet Neeley
Park Trails/MI Homes
T. J. Evans Foundation 
Ilse Winter and John Miller 

Businesses and  
Organizations ($150+)

Aramar, Inc.
Bryn Du Mansion
Dawes Arboretum
Everyday Acres
Facebook, Inc. 
First Federal Savings
Granville Garden Club
Granville Milling Co.
Jodi Melfi Design Ltd.
John Hinderer Honda
Jonathan D. Renner, CFP, Merrill 

Lynch Wealth Management 
Advisor

Kendal at Granville
Kussmaul Gallery
Licking County Soil & Water 

Conservaton District
Licking Memorial Health Systems
Matesich Distributing Co.
Neal Bell / Maamos Kitchen
Orchard House
Park National Bank
Reese Pyle Meyer PLL
Ross’ Granville Market
The Columbus Foundation
The Energy Cooperative
Watts Farm

Individuals and Families ($50+)
Mary M. Albright
Kenneth and Carol Apacki
Craig and Peggy Asplund
Anne and Patrick Aubourg
Gary and Suzanne Baker
Janell Baran and Peter Kuhlman
Ella Mae Bard
Constance Barsky and Steven 

Katz
J.R. and Judith Beall
John and Carole Begala
Karen and Clarke Berdan
Mary and Doug Bibee
Jim Bidigare
Wendy and Ed Bittel
Michael and Elaine Boaz
Carol and Trump Bradley
Michael Brady
Al and Lori Brown
Robin and Greig Brown
Sylvia Brown and Sandy Runzo
Shana Byrd
Ashlin Caravana
Kim and Pam Carey
Ed and Sue Chapdelaine
Diane and Joseph Charles
Judith and Rich Clark
Kevin Clouse and Deb Tegtmeyer
Matthew Cooper
Richard and Kim Coplin
Linda and William Cornell
Suzanne and Fred Costaschuk
Jeff Darbee and Nancy Recchie
Margie and Elliot Davidoff
Paul Davidson
Irmagene Davis
Tim and Sarah Davison
Dan and Diane DeLawder
Louise Denny
Mark Dilley
Kate Dimancescu
Jeannette Drake
Robert and Nancy Drake
Michael and Wendy Duffey
John Engelhart
Benjamin and Lisa Englefield
Jim Erickson
Tom and Laura Evans
Jon and Dagmar Farris
Robin Feil

MEMBERSHIP
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Vic Feldmiller
Dan and Patricia Finkelman
Mary Fitch
Dan and Ginny Fletcher
Michael and Janine Flood
William Flowers
Reed and Mel Fraley
Tod and Evelyn Frolking
Vanessa and Michael Fuson
Trevor Gamble
Mark and Linda Giles
Jeff Gill and Joyce Meredith
Betty Goodridge
Chip and Sally Gordon
James and Jane Gordon
Joan and Neil Greene
Brian and Nancy Gregory
Linda and Bill Habig
Megan Hancock and Aaron Fuleki
John and Betty Hankinson
John and Mary Hinderer
Christine Hodgson
Keith and Gretchen Hollingsworth
Jim Holtsberry
Tim and Nancy Hughes
Betty Allen Hullinger
John Hunter and Karen Goodell
Ryan and Jen Jacquot
Arnold Joseph
Rosemary Joyce
Marilyn and Michael Jung
Sylvia and Jeff Kalinoski
Jane Karaffa
Stan and Debbie Kauchak
Chris and Kate Kenah
Kathleen Kennedy
Norman and Suzanne Kennedy
Robert and Joan Kent
John D. Kessler and Eloise 

DeZwarte
Paul and Jane King
Thomas King
Anne and John Klauder
Jeffrey Kling
Carol Krofft
Mike Lafferty and Marlee 

Meriwether
Sarah Leavell
Jack and Jean Lepley
Anthony J. and Marianne Lisska
David and Jill Litle

Sarah Lynn and Peter Rothman
Mary Ann and Bob Malcuit
Weldon and Mary Beth Mathews
Nestor Matthews 
Bill McConnell
Judy McNeish
Robert Meek
David Melick
Luke and Lisa Messinger
Eric and Julie Mestemaker
Laura Mickelson and Matt 

Kretchmar
Scott and Susan Miller
Brenda and Larry Mix
Amy Mock and Mort Guiney
Candi Moore and Steve Mershon
Keith and Patty Myers
Bill and Nancy Nichols
Robert O’Neill
Rodney and Jeanne Osborne
Ralph Ottensmeier
Theresa Overholser
Bruce and Debra Parrish
Robert and Ruth Ann Parsley
Charles Peterson
Pamela and Rodney Phillips
Stephanie Phillips
Kate Pouch
Sue Powell and Loren Brosie
Dylan Price
Dave Proctor and Wayne Piper
Fred Pryor
Barbara Pursley
Allen and Cindi Reeves
Jessica Rettig and Geoff Smith
Susan Richardson
Susan Risner
Mark and Pamela Roth
Mollie M. Roth
David and Jeanne Rouse
Lawrence and Ann Rowe
Bob and Nancy Rush
Emily Rutherford
Wes and Donna Sargent
Mark J. Schaff
Heidi and Sam Schnaidt
Lynn and Bob Schweizer
Steve and Linda Scott
Karen and Rick Semer
Nancy and Harry Shepherd
Nancy and Lesa Siegel

Barbara Sinsabaugh
Marcus Smith
Janet Spillane
Joe and Sally Studer
Catherine Stuer
Phil and Kathy Stukus
Marilyn Sundin
Rebecca Swab
Ron and Susan Tower
Ann Townsend and Martijn Steger
Donald G. Tritt
Richard and Mary Lee Van Meter
Kim Vohs
Wes and Beth Walter
Keith Ward
John and Jan Weigand
The Wilds
Kevin Wilhelm
Hedda Windisch von Goeben
Rose and Jack Wingert
Stephen and Holly Wittmann
Maureen and Don Yablonski
Beth and Gary Yaekle
Michael and Lisa Zehnal

Students 
Breanna Aves
Anna Cahall
Hannah Hartshorn
Paige Hartshorn
Shelby Heist
Brooke Kauchak

MEMBERSHIP



Donate 
securely
online.

Join The Licking Land Trust

 Student: $10	  Business/Org.: $150	  Leader: $1,000-2,499

 Individual: $50	  Conservator: $250-499	  Partner: $2,500-4,999

 Family: $50	  Steward: $500-999	  Visionary: $5,000

Membership Levels:

Detach and mail this completed form with your check to: 
Licking Land Trust
P.O. Box 196
Granville, OH 43023

Renew your membership, join, or contribute online at
lickinglandtrust.org

740-587-4104
lickinglandtrust@gmail.com	
www.lickinglandtrust.org

Licking Land Trust
P.O. Box 196
Granville, OH 43023

Board
Jim Bidigare, Chair
Jeremy King, Vice Chair
Lyn Boone, Treasurer

Administrative Director
Jen Jacquot

Newsletter
Mary Fitch, editor
Jodi Melfi Design, layout

The mission of the Licking Land Trust is the preservation  
and permanent protection of central Ohio green spaces – 
wetlands, woods, farmlands, riparian corridors, and scenic vistas 
– and education about the importance of green spaces and their 
conservation, all for the public benefit.

Karen Bailey
Shana Byrd
Paul Davidson
Kyle Dixon 

Angela Farley
Mary Fitch
Tom Henshaw
Sarah Lynn

Mike Mickelson
Amy Mock
Doug Spieles
Rebecca Swab

Name: _______________________________________________________________

Email: _______________________________________________________________

Address: _____________________________________________________________

City, State, Zip: ________________________________________________________

Phone: _ _____________________________________________________________


